

GREENSBURG ALLIANCE CHURCH GOVERNING BOARD MEETING MINUTES Tuesday, July 16, 2025

Governing Board Members Present: Bob Callen, George Cross, Glenn Davidson, Mark DiAndreth, Donna Hixson, Bill Hugland, James (Lu) Llewellyn, Rusty Loy, Mark Obringer, Bob Statler, Dave Tomko, Jayme White

The regular monthly meeting of the Greensburg Alliance Church Governing Board was called to order by Pastor Lu at 6:31pm in Conference Room 550.

- I. Devotion Pastor Lu's devotion was taken from the book, The Leader's Devotional, which was written by David Green, founder of Hobby Lobby. David bases his belief on John 15:12-13, Love one another as I have loved you. If we follow in the Lord's direction, they will know we are his disciples by how we love.
- II. Pastor Lu opened the meeting in prayer.
- III. Adoption of Minutes Motion to accept June minutes- Jayme seconded Mark O.
- IV. Treasurer's Reports Motion to accept Mark O. seconded Rusty.
- V. Ministry Reports Motion to accept all ministry reports Jayme seconded Mark O.
 - A. Director of Children's Ministries
 - No action.
 - B. Director of Worship Ministries
 - No action.
 - C. Assistant Pastor for Youth
 - No action.
 - D. Director of Administration and Discipleship
 - No action.
 - E. Lead Pastor
 - No action

VI. Old Business

- We need to identify a security team along with a medical team.
- The bathrooms will be the next project. The scope of work will include the installation of epoxy flooring, new partitions, updated mirrors, and fresh paint.
- The children's bathrooms will be limited to new floors only.

VII. New Business

- We need to organize a design team to assist with the sanctuary refresh.
- A suggestion was made to consider an outside digital sign.
- A suggestion was made to consider volunteering to maintain the local park for the children (central Hempfield Park). We previously worked/helped to maintain the park.

Motion to adjourn - Jayme - seconded Rusty.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:38pm

The next meeting of the GAC Governing Board will be held on August 20, 2025.

Respectfully Submitted,

Donna Hixson, Governing Board Secretary